	The Town of Brooklyn 
Economic Development Commission

Chairperson, Lyn LaCharite

(860)774-6045

Meeting the First Tuesday of every month @ 4pm at the

Clifford B Green Memorial Center



 REGULAR MEETING OF OCTOBER 7, 2014
MINUTES


1.) Roll Call - Lyn LaCharite called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.
Members Present:  Marybeth Leonard, Cary Garcia, Lyn LaCharite, Robert Simons and Ronald Ventura. Absent with notification:  Chris Landis.  Absent without notification:  Andrew Pinto.
First Selectman, Rick Ives. 
2.) Approval of Minutes: Regular Meeting September 2, 2014 - R. Simons made a motion to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes of September 2, 2014 as presented.  M. Leonard second. Motion carried unanimously.
3.) Public Commentary - Elaine Ventura asked the Commission about the news article regarding a zone change in the PC Zone area.  She has concerns regarding this change.  Mr. Dziki was before the EDC last month regarding a text amendment not a zone change.    
Rick Ives explained that the project presented last month will have to be a zone change.  He also said the P&Z are hearing the zone change request on October 8, 2014. There is no project being heard at this hearing as zone is not correct for their proposal. 
4.) Unfinished Business
     a.) Business Association -  L. LaCharite stated the Car Cruise was a great success. Over a 160 cars were at the event and five food vendors. The Association raised $1,500.00.  The next meeting will be at Hank's on October 21, 2014. At this meeting a check will be presented to the Hole In the Wall Gang.
Tristate Cruisers will be collecting the proceeds from the next car cruise and will donate to the charity of choice.
     b.) Brooklyn Apartments -  L. LaCharite said she has been asked by the P&Z to give them the EDC's opinion on how they feel about the proposed project.  L. LaCharite stated she has reviewed the town regulations and PoCD regarding the PC Zone.  She read the PC Zone regulations and the EDC's portion of the PoCD regarding this zone to the Commission. She stated that basically it says the PC zone is basically for retail purposes and the like.  
Next the EDC discussed the Limited Business Enterprise.  Mr. Ives would like to put a moratorium on this zone until there is a better definition of the zone.

Mr. Ives also commented that low income housing in Brooklyn, on the average is $1,100.00, according to the State of Connecticut.  Mr. Ives stated that to his knowledge there are no properties in town that have low income housing charging $1,100.00 per month.  Mr. Ives further stated that he feels this project will bring in low income housing.
The Commission will wait to hold off on sending in their comments to the P&Z until after next month's meeting in order to allow the two missing members to voice their opinions. R. Ventura asked L. LaCharite to draft a proposed letter to the P&Z for the Commission members to review and comment on before the next meeting regarding this issue. 
5.) New or Other Business
     a.) NEDAS update - L. LaCharite attended this event held in Worcester Mass.  She attended a few different seminars and got a lot of information. She got some good information on a seminar which showed how Providence Rhode Island  was transformed into the up and coming City that it is today.  Another seminar was about church's in your town and how to invite them into your business association. The Commission discussed this further and it was agreed that an invitation to the local churches would be a good idea.  
    b.)  Putnam Technical Park - The vote regarding the town's involvement in this park is scheduled for October 9, 2014 at the middle school.
Mr. Ives stated he received updates  shortly before this meeting regarding the contract from Putnam.  He feels the proposed changes are not acceptable, however he will go forward with the meeting.  He is going to suggest some changes to the contract before it can be accepted by Brooklyn. 

   c.) Discussion was heard regarding the Agendas and Minutes posted to the new website.  According to the website the last agenda posted was June 2014 then October 2014.  August and September are missing.  The minutes only go to June 2014.  If there are any further questions regarding this issue the Commission was advised to speak with Melissa Bradley at the Town Hall. 

   d.) M. Leonard is concerned about the town signs being vandalized.  Mr. Ives will look into this and have them fixed. 

   e.)  L. LaCharite reviewed the CERC (Connecticut Economic Resource Center) and how they have been approved by the State to be a vendor for marketing services for a town. She will look into this further to see if there can be any benefits to Brooklyn
6.) Adjournment  - Motion by R. Simons with a second by R. Ventura to adjourn at 4:44 pm.  Motion carried.           
Respectfully submitted,

Karen M. Desrosier, Clerk
